
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
March 18, 2025 

 
 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron, and Robert Piehler 
❖ The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The minutes from March 4, 2025 were approved. 
❖ Items Reviewed and Signed 

➢ Abatement Response Letter: David Guinazzo & Deborah Smith 
➢ Notice of Intent to Excavate:  Hall Map 411 Lot 32.2 
➢ Notice of Intent to Excavate: Morrison Map 418 Lot 224 
➢ Notice of Intent to Excavate: Clarke Map 418 Lots 56 & 57 
➢ Excavation Tax Warrant: Morrison Map 418 Lot 224 
➢ Excavation Tax Warrant: Clark Map 418 Lots 56 & 57 
➢ Notice of Intent to Construct for a Solid Waste Management Facility 
➢ Deputy Forest Fire Warden Appointment: Peter Fischer 
➢ PA-29: Permanent Application for Property Tax Credit/Exemption: Map 410 Lot 23 
➢ Purchase Order: Ossipee Mountain Electric  

▪ New radios for Fire Department with $2,000 of the purchase being covered by grant funding. 
❖ Business 

➢ The Selectmen thanked people that volunteered on voting day and that came out to vote. 
➢ Donation 

▪ The Selectmen accepted a donation of $5,707.19 from the CARE Group for the Conservation 
Commission. 

➢ Lakes Region Planning Commission 
▪ George Tuthill’s term as alternative representative for Alexandria to LRPC expires May 2, 2025; Mr. 

Tuthill expressed that he is willing to serve as representative for Alexandria to LRPC for another term. 
➢ Transfer Station 

▪ Work at the new Transfer Station site has started up again. 
➢ Street Lighting  

▪ Cam Oulette was present to ask about the status of moving forward with the street lighting project.  
The Town has already paid for the fixtures and they will need to be installed by Eversource.  The 
Selectmen explained that the for the installation was more than anticipated and is not in the budget 
for 2025.   

➢ Brian Lewis commented that NHEC is running their new broadband cables in Town.  The Selectmen 
explained that NHEC is running the fiber in areas where they have existing customers and that they are 
working with NHEC to run additional fiber in areas that are served by Eversource. 

➢ Nancy Whitman suggested that the Town come up with a way to educate townspeople more about the 
warrant articles items prior to voting day.  Brian Lewis expressed that almost everything on the warrant 
passed and that people must have faith in local officials and budget committee members for that to occur. 

 
Meeting adjourned 6:26 pm  
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 
Others present: Brian Lewis, Nancy McComas-Sharp, Stephanie McComas, Paul Sirard, Cam Oulette, Danielle Reed, 
Brian Reed, Nancy Whitman 
 


